
































As a clarification to our application, at a minimum, we intend to create 15 new jobs that will be housed 
at the new facility by the end of 2023 in addition to retaining all employees currently located in at the 
Long Island High Technology Incubator space at Stony Brook.  Our projections are based on one shift at 
the new facility. We’re hoping that we will have three shifts, which would result in an additional 10 
jobs.   
  
Our intent is to procure additional facilities in close proximity of the building we are purchasing.  This 
would obviously result in even more jobs.   
  
As you are aware, the jobs created require a very high level of expertise for which the employees are 
well compensated.  
  
Hopefully that answers any questions that you may have. Should you have any other questions, please 
do not hesitate to call me. 
  
Thank you for your consideration.  
  

 
Daniel S. Dornfeld 
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